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The City of New York

Manhattan Community Board 8
Health Seniors and Social Services committee
Minutes

June 14, 2011
 
Present: Molly Blayney, Ellen Polivy, Lorraine Johnson

Absent:  Mary Pike, Barbara Rudder, Deidre Breslin

Budget overview was presented by Ken Onaitis, Director of the Elder Abuse program at the Carter Burden Center for Aging. 

Some highlights:’

Each year the Mayor puts out a proposed budget that has certain costs funds baselined into it. 

Those programs that do not get listed in the Mayor’s “baselined” budget get a second chance at getting funded by discretionary funds given to City Council who then has to decide which programs get funded. 

Ken described how it is not unusual for his program to be on the verge of closing until at the last minute he gets the money. His one caseworker who handled all of Manhattan elder abuse cases couldn’t wait and he lost his experienced worker. He then got last minute funding and had to rehire and retrain. This situation is being repeated in other programs, causing needless fear and anxiety among staff and clients. 

Here are some statistics from DFTA:  CB 8 has 44,443 seniors which is 21% of total population. 10% of those older adults need some type of help with mobility and/or self care.  15% fall within NYC poverty level.   
Resolution for funding of DFTA

Whereas, Senior Centers and services provide critical, essential and cost effective care to New York City's older adults, ensuring their well-being and safety. 

Whereas, These services cannot sustain further cuts. Waiting lists already deny essential services to people who are at risk of injury or illness simply because the budget will not support them. 

Whereas, for this year, retaining these service programs by way of endorsing City Council full discretionary funding for the Department for the Aging (DFTA) is an expedient way to safely sustain a major segment of our community.  

Whereas, service agencies and the clients dependent on them should not have to fear agency closings each year while budgets are negotiated. 

Therefore be it resolved , that the funds required to provide basic needs for older adults in our community be baselined into the city budget equal to or greater than last year’s allocation for DFTA case management.

� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���








_986739021.doc
[image: image1.png]






